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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
 The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday September 17, 2009 for a regular monthly meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, members of GMASS staff and members of the public.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. and Mr. Peck opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the September 3, 2009 minutes as amended. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Revaluation Update

A total of 17,883 parcels are listed in Win Gap. 8,160 parcels of data entry have been completed by the staff and 8,812 parcels have been completed by GMASS. There are 570 parcels with minor issues still in the clean up phase, 254 parcels with poultry houses and/or gates, 87 parcels that are being worked by the staff with GMASS still working on 1,000 parcels for data entry due to technical difficulties. Those 1,000 parcels should be completed by the end of the following week. 
November 1st is the target date for the draft digest and December 1st for the approved digest. Assessment notices planned to be mailed on December 15th. 

Mr. McCormick of GMASS indicated that additional meetings will be needed to review schedules and sales ratio studies with the Board of Assessors during October and November. These additional meetings with the Board of Assessors will be held every Thursday morning at the 9:00 A.M. and the GMASS office. 
Mapping Update
Mrs. Duncan reported that we are still awaiting the new budget to move forward with the mapping project and there has been no news concerning the RDC.
Chief Appraiser’s Report
Mrs. Duncan reported that she and Mr. Grant will be at the Win Gap conference in Savannah next week. Terrell Partain is working on the three computers used by GMASS for data entry. 

The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be October 1st at 9:00 A.M. 
There being no further business, Mr. Peck made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:15 P.M.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
